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WĊĊĐ Ďē RĊěĎĊĜ 
Week Three of the 2016 
Regular Session has ended.  
The deadline for requests for 
general bills and consƟtuƟonal 
amendments to be draŌed is 
February 18, 2016.   NĊĜ HĔĚĘĊ CĔĒĒĎęęĊĊĘ 
On Thursday January 21st, 
House Speaker Phillip 
Gunn announced the 
formaƟon of three new 
select commiƩees. Those 
commiƩees are as 
follows: Drug Policy 
CommiƩee; Performance 
Based BudgeƟng 
CommiƩee; & General 
AppropriaƟon and 
Revenue Bill CommiƩee.   
 

 

Contested Elections Resolved 
Both the House and Senate chamber resolved the elecƟon challenges of Melanie 
Sojourner v. Bob Dearing and Blaine “Bo” Eaton v. Mark Tullos. The Senate 
chamber voted to seat Bob Dearing for Senate District 37 (Adams, Amite, Franklin, 
& Pike coun es).  The House chamber voted to seat Mark Tullos for House District 
79 (Jasper and Smith counƟes).    Governor Bryant Orders Budget Cuts 
Gov. Bryant is cuƫng $39.8 million in spending and taking $35.2 million from the 
rainy day fund to cover the revenue shorƞalls.  Most state agencies will face 1.5 
percent cuts for the last half of the fiscal year that ends in June.  By law, Gov. 
Bryant can make discreƟonary cuts up to 5 percent, but can’t cut any agency or 
department by more than 5 percent unƟl all have been cut by 5 percent.  The 
state’s sales tax collecƟons have been parƟcularly weak, and roughly $350 million 
in tax cuts and credits for businesses or developments has affected State revenue. 
A phased-in reducƟon in the business inventory tax is reducing revenue for the 
coming year by $126 million.  MAS Weekly Grassroots Initiative 
The third of ten PDD County Capitol visits convenes next week with the East 
Central PDD on Tuesday, January 26.  Supervisors will meet MAS staff on 
the first floor of the Capitol by 9:00 a.m. to receive handouts/talking points.  
PLEASE NOTE THE FOLLOWING: 

Once you receive your handouts, idenƟfy commiƩee meeƟngs you 
would like to aƩend.  If there are issues discussed that will impact your 
county, find your legislator aŌer the meeƟng and inform them of your 
concern. 

AŌer speaking with your legislaƟve delegaƟon, please invite them back 
to the MAS office for lunch.  At that Ɵme, MAS will provide a legislaƟve 
briefing. 

Remember to go into the gallery to be recognized by either the Senate 
or House Chamber, or both.   

House and Senate reconvene Monday, January 25 at 4:00 p.m. 



PDD Capitol Visits 
Supervisors will meet MAS staff on the first floor of the Capitol at 9:00 a.m. to receive 
the day’s schedule and talking points.  Supervisors are encouraged to invite their 
legislators to a luncheon at the MAS office at 12:00 noon to continue discussion of bills 
important to counties.   
 

East Central PDD .......... Tuesday, January 26 

Three Rivers PDD ......... Tuesday, February 2 

Southern PDD ............... Wednesday, February 3 
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